
From: S Stephens <sstephens102@hotmail.com>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Jeanine Harrisonclubadmin@greenvillerotary.org
Ron Demonetron.demonet@gmail.com

Date: 11/13/2017 9:09:28 AM
Subject: Re: Rotary info for tomorrow.

People will arrive beginning about 11:45. This will give the Lt Governor some time to eat if he desires 
and network some.

I am out of town but the clubs President-Elect, Ron Demonet will be there to greet you and provide 
any help you may need.

Our club Director, Jeanine Harrison will be there to answer questions and help also.

As I mentioned before, our program will begin about 12:15 and we’ll have some introductions and 
club business before the Lt Governor speaks. He should expect to begin about 12:30-35 and can 
speak and answer questions for about 30 minutes. Our club meeting will be over at about 1:15.

So glad you all will be there. Will you let us know how many people will be coming with your party so 
we can reserve a place for them?

Thanks for all!

Scott

Scott Stephens
Director of Development, Generations Group
864.770.3626

Sent from my iPhone

On Nov 13, 2017, at 8:32 AM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:
 

​Scott, we're looking forward to tomorrow. What's the best time for him to arrive in order to greet a 
few folks prior to the lunch?


From: S Stephens <sstephens102@hotmail.com>
 
Sent: Tuesday, October 17, 2017 3:25 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Re: Bio 
 
Danny,
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Will the Lt Gov need a projector for his presentation?

Scott

From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Sent: Monday, October 16, 2017 11:29 AM
 
To: sstephens102@hotmail.com
Subject: Bio 
 
Scott, thanks a lot


Danny


Born in Anderson County in 1967, Lieutenant Governor Kevin L. Bryant graduated from T.L. Hanna High 
School in 1985 and the University of Georgia with a Bachelor of Science degree in Pharmacy in 1989. 
Since then, Bryant has managed, with his brothers and father, Bryant Pharmacy & Supply, an 
independent pharmacy located in Anderson. Working together, the Bryant family has upheld the “old 
corner drug store” image while Bryant Pharmacy & Supply has diversified and developed into a highly 
skilled pharmacy as well as a provider of oxygen, medical equipment, and diagnostic supplies.

Lieutenant Governor Bryant married his wife, the former Ann Barinowski of Augusta, GA, in 1989; they 
have three children. The Bryants attend Concord Community Church, a non-denominational New 
Testament fellowship, where Bryant has served as a deacon. He also has served on the Board of Directors 
for Camp Hope, a Christian youth camp, where he commits one week each year to serve as activities 
director there.

In 2004, Lieutenant Governor Bryant was elected to the South Carolina State Senate, where he served for 
12 years. As a member of the State Senate, he chaired the General Committee and also had committee 
assignments on Agriculture and Natural Resources; Corrections and Penology; Finance; and Labor, 
Commerce, and Industry.

Following the resignation of Lieutenant Governor Henry McMaster, Bryant was elected President Pro 
Tempore of the South Carolina State Senate before being sworn in as South Carolina’s 92nd Lieutenant 
Governor on January 25, 2017. In his role as Lieutenant Governor, Bryant serves as President of the South 
Carolina Senate and oversees the Lieutenant Governor’s Office on Aging.

During his tenure in public service, Lieutenant Governor Bryant has been a constant voice for limited 
government, lower taxes, and supporting traditional family values. As Lieutenant Governor, he remains 
committed to his beliefs and providing superior constituent service to all South Carolinians.
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